CITY OF CLERMONT                                                              DECEMBER 5, 2016
The Clermont City Council met in regular session on December 5, 2016 at the Larrabee Building Room #4.

Mayor James Matt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Call:  Council members Ashby, Harris, Taylor, and Schott were present.  Lehmann was absent.
Schott moved, Taylor seconded, to approve the agenda.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.
Taylor moved, Harris seconded, to approve the November 21, 2016 minutes.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.
Harris moved, Schott seconded, to approve the disbursements.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.
Harris moved, Schott seconded, to approve the monthly budget.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.

Harris moved, Schott seconded, to approve Olson Electric & More’s estimate for replacement of 5 security lights at the Fire Station at a cost of $350.00 per fixture.  The funds would be paid for out of the Fire Department Building Repair/Maintenance line item.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.

Harris moved, Taylor seconded, to accept the Maintenance Report as reported by Mayor Matt.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0. 

Mayor Matt declared the public hearing for the proposed vacation/conveyance for portions of River St. in Blocks 89 & 90 open at 7:32 p.m.  There were no oral or written objections.
Harris moved, Schott seconded, to close the public hearing for the proposed vacation/conveyance for portions of River St. in Blocks 89 & 90 at 7:45 p.m.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.  

Ashby moved, Taylor seconded, to consider Ordinance 2016-04 Vacation/Conveyance for Portions of River Street in Blocks 89 & 90 read and approve the 1st Reading.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.
Ashby moved, Harris seconded, to renew TIF CD# 36915 for 6 months at Kerndt Brothers Savings Bank.  Roll Call:  Motion carried 4-0.

Citizen Comments:  Quinton Olson informed the council that the Lincoln Park Veteran’s Memorial was completed and explained the costs & donations that were made to make the memorial.  The Council thanked Quinton and all the Legion members/volunteers for making the project a success.  
Harris moved, Taylor seconded, to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. Motion carried 4-0.

